
 
 
From: m.parkhurst1@gmail.com <m.parkhurst1@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, August 17, 2023 11:34 PM 
To: Hinkel, Bill <Bill.Hinkel@maine.gov> 
Cc: Burke, Ruth A <Ruth.A.Burke@maine.gov> 
Subject: BEP question/comment 
 
EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. 
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know 
the content is safe. 
 
To: BEP 
From: John M Parkhurst 
Email: m.parkhurst1@gmail.com 
Other contact info: 603-918-8365 
 
Question or Comment 
 
I hope the Board accepts comments on rulemaking via this channel. 
I write to encourage the Board to not adopt any rule or regulation requiring auto 
dealers to sell a predetermined percentage of electric vehicles. 
 
History shows us that in the USA, and elsewhere, the best method for meeting a 
demand is to let the free market determine the outcome. One need only look 
back on the days of wage and price controls implemented by Nixon in 1971 to 
realize the futility  of centralized, state mandated economic targets. 
 
Aside from the objection rooted in economic philosophy practical considerations 
also force the Board to not accept these proposals. Maine is large state 
characterized half a dozen heavily populated urban nodes, with the balance of the 
population being thinly distributed across rural and wilderness areas.  The 
infrastructure required to support a rapid transition to EVs does not exist today. 
Creating such an infrastructure will take many years and impose a huge economic 
burden on Mainers. 
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Lastly, there is evidence from credible sources that the rush to adopt EVs is based 
on faulty premises. 
Please see the following link for 
citation:https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgl
obalcovidsummit.org%2Fexperts%2Fdrrobertmalone%2Fmedia%2Ftwo-
princeton-mit-scientists-say-epa-climate-regulations-based-on-a-
hoax&data=05%7C01%7CErle.Townsend%40maine.gov%7C175e15f6600d48f603
6908dba039be1f%7C413fa8ab207d4b629bcdea1a8f2f864e%7C0%7C0%7C63827
9942111351924%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIj
oiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fUx1
FHciC3PztL8WXYNOAhJAKttO31UasMmWp1AIs8I%3D&reserved=0 
 
Thank you, 
 
J M Parkhurst 
 


